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July 15, 1949

Cerhard Stenerson, lLecal Secly
Van Hook Faruers Unien Lecal
Van Heok, North Dakota

Dear Mr. Steanson,

Thank you fer your recent letter sxpressing your vievs on the
Garrison Dam, and the Farm parity lepisiation.

i have been working on legislation that weuld orevenl the arny
engineers frem acouiring ang land aveve the 1850 [oet level,
and ‘nrohibit them frem taking any land belew that fig re until
it was absolutely needed. I have been particularly critical of
the way the army enginners have been treating the farm land
owners in Horth lLuaketa, and I assure yeu that 1 have been deing
everything pessible to remedy this situatien.

The Hoever Commission has recommended that the functions of the
arny enginmers be transferred te an approprisie civilion ageney,
which would prebably be the bursau ¢f recla atien in the Interier
Department. 1 am in complete agreenent with this recomuendatien,
We wnow that the river develepment would werk at = [aster pace if
it were under one agency. I still think that the creation ef

M. V. A, would be the best way to do the job.

When the Braanen farm pregran cemes up fer debate next week, I
will de everything I pessibly cam te see thet it is enacted inte

law, Will you kindly see that this message is conveyed to as
many of your members as is pessible.

Yours very truly,

ULb: low Usher L. Burdick,u.c
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